
Tena koutou katoa whānau. Nau mai, haere mai ki te Hata Meri Hōhepa - te Kura Katorika o
Papamoa. 
It has been a memorable and action-packed Term 1 of learning at Suzanne Aubert Catholic School.
Our roll has been growing steadily and our tamariki have been immersed in a wide range of learning
opportunities to explore our concept of Whānaungatanga - Belonging. Some recent key highlights
from this term have been:

Pōhutukawa Learning Hub Blessing:  It was special to have Bishop Richard bless and officially
open our Pōhutukawa Learning Hub at the end of term. Our senior Year 4-6 Kopukairoa learners
are excited about shifting into their new learning environment for Term 2. 
Holy Week Liturgies: Each team presented their liturgies in the last week of term to share the
stories of Jesus in the lead up to Easter. These included Palm Sunday, Washing of the Feet, The
Last Supper and the Stations of the Cross.
Multi-Purpose Hall Construction: Approval has been provided and construction is due to begin
in the holidays for our multi-purpose hall which is scheduled to be complete in October. This will
be a wonderful facility to host Masses, liturgies, learning celebrations and other events for the
school, parish and local community. 
Maths No Problem: It has been rewarding to see our tamariki be immersed in our Maths No
Problem program which supports our Maths curriculum learning. The learners are developing a
mastery of foundational maths skills through a clear scope and sequence, problem solving and
collaborative practice.
Movie Night: Our school families were treated to an outdoor movie night in the last week of term
to see the film ‘Luck’ for our Aubert Whānau Group fundraiser. There was an incredible turnout
and a beautiful evening under the full moon to connect together as a school community.

Please enjoy this panui which includes important updates, information and highlights from our
term.
Ngā mihi nui
Anthony Mills (Principal - Tumuaki)
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HOLY WEEK LITURGIES
In the last week of term, our learners presented a series of liturgies to celebrate Holy Week which
included telling the stories of Palm Sunday, the Washing of the Feet, the Last Supper and the Stations
of the Cross. The learners performed these liturgies beautifully through drama and song and retold
Jesus’ journey to the cross with reverence and prayerfulness. 

PALM SUNDAY - HIKURANGI (YEAR 0-1)

WASHING OF THE FEET - WHĀNAU ZILLWOOD (YEAR 4)

LAST SUPPER - MANGATAWA (YEAR 2-3)

STATIONS OF THE CROSS - KOPUKAIROA (YEAR 5-6)



PŌHUTUKAWA LEARNING HUB BLESSING
On Friday 4  April, Bishop Richard blessed and officially opened our new Pōhutukawa Learning Hub.
This was a very special event within our foundation school journey and is a testimony to the growth of
our Catholic learning community.
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Thank You: We would like to take this opportunity to thank our Project Management team from IDS
and the construction team at Watts and Hughes for designing and building such an inviting learning
environment for our tamariki and kaiako. We would also like to specifically and personally thank Greg
Dickey (Watts and Hughes Project Manager) for his professionalism, commitment, and craftsmanship
throughout the process. Many thanks, Greg!

Pōhutukawa: Pōhutukawa was chosen as the name for the new hub as this was a significant native
plant that was used in Suzanne Aubert’s herbal rongoā (medicines) in the late 1800s and early 1900s.
Pōhutukawa bark was used for its anti-inflammatory and antioxidant properties, particularly in
skincare. The ‘gold’ Pōhutukawa flower was used in our branding and design rather than the
traditional red as this is a special variety that originates on Mōtītī Island off the coast of Papamoa.
Pōhutukawa now asserts itself with pride alongside our existing learning hubs Kawakawa and
Harakeke, which were also chosen for their uses as native plants in herbal rongoā.

Hub Layout - Term 2: Our teaching teams have been busy moving furniture and setting up resources
across their new learning hubs so they are ready for the beginning of Term 2. Please be aware that most
whānau classes are moving learning spaces. Check out the map below to see the layout of learning
environments so you can support your child with this transition when they return to school in Term 2. 



HAERE MAI TO OUR NEW LEARNERS 
In week 6, we were delighted to welcome 3 new learners to our Suzanne Aubert Whānau.  Lui,
Brooke and Noah have all joined Whānau Cartwright in Hikurangi. 



AUBERT KIDS
Congratulations to those tamariki who received an Aubert Kid award. We are very proud of these
learners who have been demonstrating our school values (7Cs) in their learning and friendships. 

Sofia, John

Isabel, Aisha, Esmée Arlo, Ollie and Esmé

Brayden, Penny Geovana, Skylah, Brooklyn Angel, Oliver, Lauren

Back: Claui, Prisha, Joe
Front: Jack, Riley, Florence, Brooke

Noah, Penelope, Giulia, Blake Lewis, Jacob Brixton, Jack, William

AUBERT KIDS MORNING TEA
At the end of this term, our "Aubert Kids" were
treated to an extra special morning tea in the
staffroom. Nando's Mount Maunganui supplied us
with hot chips, chicken and coleslaw wraps, chicken
wings and some delicious baked custard tarts for
our tamariki who had received an Aubert Kid Award
over the past five weeks.  Thank you to Ollie's Dad,
Simon, for organising the yummy treats and
Nando's for their generosity. 



Special Catholic Character
A Message from our Director of Religious Studies

Kia ora whānau,

As we journey through Holy Week, we're filled with
anticipation for the joy of Easter. Towards the end
of term, the classrooms were buzzing with activity
as the learners prepared their liturgies to bring the
stories of Holy Week to life. In week 10, the
students shared their heartfelt dramatisations of
Palm Sunday, the Washing of the Feet, the Last
Supper, and the Stations of the Cross. It was truly
moving to see their understanding and reverence
grow as they immersed themselves in these
sacred narratives.
We’re also incredibly excited to introduce our new
Mini Vinnies leaders! We're so proud to have Zoey
as President, Isaac as Vice President, Manseerat as
Secretary, and Sieni and Tui as our Treasurers.
Cheyenne and Lewis will be our Communications
Officers. These amazing young people are not only
our school's youngest service leaders but also the
youngest within the wider St. Vincent de Paul
community.
They're already showing remarkable dedication to
living out our Catholic values. They have been busy
making meals for families in need, contributing to
our Pātaka kai (community pantry), assisting in the
St. Vincent de Paul storeroom, serving our
teachers, and supporting our youngest learners
here at Suzanne Aubert. Their commitment to
service and compassion is truly inspiring and a
testament to the spirit of Lent and the hope of
Easter.
We're blessed to have such dedicated students
and look forward to sharing their preparations with
you.
Ngā mihi nui,
Amie-Lee Mills (DRS)
Suzanne Aubert Catholic School

GIVING: 
“For I was hungry and you gave me food, I
was thirsty and you gave me drink, a
stranger and you welcomed me, naked and
you clothed me, ill and you cared for me, in
prison and you visited me.” (Matthew 25:35-
36).
What can I do? Giving is just that, a service
from one to another. Where we see a need
we respond as we are able. We are
challenged to do this in a more deliberate
way during Lent and Holy Week. This could
be giving to the Caritas Lenten appeal,
volunteering your time to help an elderly
neighbour or charity, or gifting to the
Suzanne Aubert School Food bank appeal.



During the first week of next term (Monday 28 April - Friday 2nd May) we will be holding the annual
Suzanne Aubert Bookweek.  This is an exciting opportunity to promote literacy, explore quality
literature and develop a love for reading among our tamariki. Check out some of the exciting events
that will be happening during the week:

Scholastic Bookfair: Our new library will be transformed into a space-themed reading hub
where books will be on display for purchase. It is a wonderful opportunity to purchase books at a
great price and also donate books to our school library. The overall amount spent at the bookfair
will be converted into rewards for the school to purchase additional books for the library. The
learners will all have a chance to visit the book fair during school time as well as before and after
school with their families. The Bookfair will be open from 8am-3pm each day during Bookweek.
Local Author and Guest Readers: We are excited to welcome back local author Rebecca Larsen
on Friday 2  May who will be sharing her collection of books and love for reading with our
learners. She will also facilitate writing workshops with a group of Aubert Authors. Throughout
the week, we will also have special guests reading to our classes.
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Book Character Day: On Friday 2  May, we will celebrate our annual Book Character Day. This is
an opportunity for our learners to dress up as their favourite book character. We will be having a
parade at 8:45am and there will be prizes for the best dressed. See below for more details.

nd

SUZANNE AUBERT BOOKWEEK - 2025



ERO REVIEW - TERM 2
Next term, we will be hosting the Education Review Office (ERO) team for our schoolwide review
from Tuesday 17  June to Thursday 19  June. This is an evaluative process that all New Zealand
kura work through over a regular cycle with the aim of school improvement. The key areas that
reviewers will be evaluating will be:
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Leadership
Curriculum
Teaching and Learning
Professional Capability
Inclusion and wellbeing
Partnerships
Stewardship and Governance
Te Tiriti o Waitangi
Evaluation

During their visit, the review team will analyse documentation, facilitate classroom observations
and meet with key stakeholders including Board members, leadership team, staff and students. 

AUBERT MOVIE NIGHT - ‘LUCK’
On Thursday 10  April, our school community hosted its very first outdoor Movie Night. It was
wonderful to see so many school families come and enjoy the beautiful evening under the stars and a
full moon watching the film ‘Luck’. This movie was chosen following a vote by the students. Many
thanks to the Aubert Whānau group for all their organisation and preparation towards such a
successful fundraising event. We look forward to the next one!
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The Suzanne Aubert Whānau group gathered this term for the first meeting of 2025, we welcomed
some new members and began planning events and fundraising activities for the year. Thank you to
everyone who supported fundraising this term by ordering yummy hot cross buns and attending
our first outdoor movie night. A special thanks to Amber Kedian and Victoria Dawson who led the
movie night event. Stay tuned for Term 2 activities, including a kids ‘Knowledge-a-thon’ and regular
‘fun Friday’ lunch opportunities.

We would love to gain feedback and ideas from the wider school community to help shape future
events and activities, so keep an eye out for a short whānau survey coming to you in Term 2. 

As always, we encourage anyone who would like to be involved to attend our next meeting, which  
will be held on Thursday 15th May, 5:30pm (week 3).

New Function - Class Reps 
This year the Suzanne Aubert Whānau Group has appointed a Class Rep for each class. The Class
Rep will act as a conduit between parents, teachers and Whānau Group activity. One of the key roles
of the Class Rep is to encourage involvement in the Sunday morning Whānau Masses, please check
term dates to see when the whānau masses are.

Class reps: 
Whānau Cartwright - Adriana Litchfield.               Whānau Pachoud - Angelina Seuser 
Whānau Newlands - Sarah Jory                                Whānau Wilton - Agnès Peyron 
Whānau Mills -  Paul & Victoria Dawson                 Whānau Zillwood - Sammy Jarvis
Whānau Moolman -  Seanna Higgs                         Whānau Waddel - Sarah Lewis    

The Class Reps will be in touch to introduce themselves early in Term 2.

Pastoral Care Update:
 As we all know life has its ups and downs, and sometimes a little extra support can make all the
difference. That’s where our Pastoral Care Team comes in.  Whether someone is celebrating a new
baby, recovering from an injury, grieving a loss, or just going through a tough time, we’re here to
help. We offer meals, care packages, friendly check-in phone calls, prayers and more.

If you or someone you know in our school community could use a bit of support, we’ve now made it
even easier to reach out. Simply fill out the new Pastoral Care Request Form available in the school
office. All requests are handled with care and confidentiality.

Introducing our new Aubert Whānau Group Chair
Hi, I’m Clare, Isla and Lachie’s mum. My husband (Stu) and I relocated from Auckland to sunny
Papamoa 9 years ago. It was always my plan to return to the Bay to raise a family. I grew up in
Rotorua attending St Michael’s Primary School and John Paul College. I love the values and sense of
community that a Catholic school embodies and feel blessed to have been part of Suzanne Aubert
since its foundation year.

The Aubert WHĀNAU GroupThe Aubert WHĀNAU Group

I joined the Suzanne Aubert Whanau Group this year to support the
school and the other hard working Whanau Group members with
fundraising initiatives and school events. Career wise, I am a
Consultant Project Manager within the Health Industry, I believe my
experience in this line of work will be useful  in my role as Chair of the
Suzanne Aubert Whanau group.



SPORTS UPDATE 

SWIMMING SPORTS 

It has been a busy term of sports to kick off 2025, with over 50 of our
tamariki playing rippa rugby across 6 teams and another 10 learners
playing Flippaball.  Our Kopukairoa learners have also had the opportunity
to compete in some exciting external events, including Top Schools, Boys
Playing Sports, Supersmash Cricket and Flag Football.  We have been
lucky to have representatives from both BOP Cricket and Flag Football
come out to school and run training sessions for our children.  We are
now preparing for the winter sport season where we will be again
entering teams in Basketball, Hockey and Netball.  If you have not yet
completed the sports registration form, you can do so here.

Our School Swimming Sports event was held at
Papamoa Primary pool in early March. We had 28
learners from year 3 through to year 6 competing in
swimming races across a number of disciplines and
swimming lengths.  From this, seven of our Kopukairoa
learners swam the qualifying times to be able to
compete in the Papamoa Swimming Clusters on
Tuesday 1 April.  Congratulations to Imogen, Maddy,
Lauren, Sarah, Brooke, Xavier and James who all took
part. Thank you to those parents who gave up their time
to support the children at the event and to also work as
time keepers.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc7mTsmCqrO1wuFj1t_vofPq0OP5yfXahgxqSpMivv4VrlC7w/viewform?usp=sharing


CELEBRATIONS
A number of our Suzanne Aubert tamariki played
cricket for the Papamoa Cricket Club in term 1 and
all enjoyed a great season!

At the end of season prize giving, a number of our
learners received awards.  For the Papamoa Orcas,
the Coaches award went to Kingston and
Harrison, Most Improved went to Benji and Isaac
was awarded Best All Rounder.  Harry was also
awarded Best All Rounder for his team and Joe
received the Most Improved award for this team.  
Ka pai te mahi. 

Sunday 6 April was the finals of the Papamoa
Tennis Club Championship. Marcus won the
10U Boys Singles final, becoming the 10U Boys
Singles Champion for the 2024/25 season! In
addition, Marcus and his tennis partner Luke
won the 10U Boys Doubles, making them the
10U Boys Doubles Champions for the season. 

SCHOOL ORCHARD
UPDATE

After three weeks of hard work,
digging trenches, laying pipes and
fitting hoses, our amazing
caretaker Les and equally amazing
Nina from PIPS - People & Plants
in Schools have created an
irrigation system for our school
orchard. They were very excited
when turning on the bore tap and
seeing the trees getting a good
soak!

TEACHER ONLY DAY
We will be having a teacher only day on Friday 30  May (week 5).
Please be aware that school will be closed on this day. The focus
for this day will be to enable our staff to engage in further
professional learning for our Maths No Problem program. This
program is being used to enhance our schoolwide
implementation of the revised Maths Curriculum. 
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https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063503736149&__cft__[0]=AZWlwVkSXCdKyFlgiN4aJEbbj1v8c6Ti0T6nqC_hvMqOE9_KJ2YzGpz1GuifTc3OWEmVh3XmPB9yxtoEvTw_DDSI3_nePj_WFaxsaTcx5AjPsSQ6DpAUaiwo8fl9usQIjezjWzB3iA9aweoSOVTGnzLmY8-C6oxb6g6nDF9qFDDInpacVVY3VoGa_4hM6PCKv6s&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063503736149&__cft__[0]=AZWlwVkSXCdKyFlgiN4aJEbbj1v8c6Ti0T6nqC_hvMqOE9_KJ2YzGpz1GuifTc3OWEmVh3XmPB9yxtoEvTw_DDSI3_nePj_WFaxsaTcx5AjPsSQ6DpAUaiwo8fl9usQIjezjWzB3iA9aweoSOVTGnzLmY8-C6oxb6g6nDF9qFDDInpacVVY3VoGa_4hM6PCKv6s&__tn__=-]K-R


THE CITY
GWEN BAARS (YEAR 1)

A long time ago, the city was 
yellow at night. 

BOOGIE BOARDING
MILA ANDERSON (YEAR 1)

I went boogie boarding 
at the beach.

At first, Brooke could only see Sam. But out of the dark
came Lily. Brooke was so excited; she ran up to Lily and
gave her a big hug as Lily wagged her tail. Then Sam and
Brooke took Lily home to Mum and Dad, where they
hugged Lily like never before. As Lily wagged her tail and
barked with joy after her little adventure.

MY BUSY WEEKEND
ISABEL ANDREW (YEAR 1)

I went to the Pool and  nippers.  After I had nippers, I
had ice cream.  It was rainbow ice cream.

MY DAY WITH THE BFG
FRANKIE TOULMIN (YEAR 3)

First when I woke up suddenly I was in a cave. I realised I was in the BFG cave. Then I
heard a thud “aaaaaaaaaaa” it was the BFG but I forgot he was kind. “Hello” he
mumbled. First thing we did was eat a snozzcumber, they were disgusting. I spat it out.
After that we went gallopping off to dream country.  I had to be as still as a starfish
when I got there. “We is here now” The BFG shouted. I became as still as a starfish.
“Wait”, he whispered, “ I can hear a dream”. “ The net, the net” he shouted. I gave him
the net and he got the dream, hurray!

“I need a jar” the BFG said.I handed him the jar. He captured
the dream. “Now let's go home.” So we galloped back. When
we were home I said “ can we go to the pool?” “Whats a pool?”
the BFG asked. I replied “ A pool is something you swim in
where I live”..Sounds fun “Lets go” and he put me in his
pocket..to be continued..

Aubert Authors!



SHRUNK 
ALEXANDER KLEANTHOUS (YEAR 3) 

I woke up one morning and I was microscopic. I was so small, my bed was as tall as a
skyscraper. It was so scary. Jumping from the bed to the floor, the carpet was like a
forest. I started to walk across the forest and I found a flea. It was as big as a horse. At
once I had a brainwave. I would jump on the flea’s back and ride it like a horse to get
around faster. I was amazed how fast it could go. I thought it was going as fast as a car.
At once, I sow a foot as big as a school. The flea started going as fast as it could and we
just missed it. I was so scared after it happened.  

After a while I got used to dodging feet. I found food, every crumb
my family dropped was as big as a boulder. I drank water from my
cat’s water bowl. It did not taste nice. 

By then it was getting dark. I rode the flea back to my room. I
hopped off the flea’s back and landed on the floor with a thump. I
lay down on the floor and fell asleep. In the morning, I was back to
my regular size.

First we watched a video on how to make a dream jar. You need
glitter, cotton wool, jar (with lid), label and food colouring with
water.  Next fluff the cotton wool and put it in the jar. There
should be a quarter in the jar. After that put the food colouring
with the water in the jar and make sure the cotton wool is fully
coloured. Then add glitter around the jar (but inside the jar).
Repeat that two more times. Finally add the label and write your
name on the label. And your done!

HOW TO MAKE A DREAM JAR
ALYSSA CHOOI (YEAR 3)

Suzanne Aubert was born in a place called Lyon in France 1835. At the age of just 24,
Suzanne accepted an invitation to be a missionary in Auckland. One year later
Suzanne sailed to New Zealand on a whaling ship and learnt the Maori language on
the way. At age 36 she left Auckland to work for the Catholic Maori Mission in Hawkes
Bay.  She didn’t want to get married instead she wanted to serve God. 

SUZANNE AUBERT
EZRA BADENHORST (YEAR 4)

A bunch of years later, Suzanne went to Jerusalem to revive
the Catholic Mission. Six years later she raised money for St
Joseph’s Church. Shortly after this Suzanne was appointed
Mother Superior.  At the age of 64, she set up a soup kitchen
and made it open to all the hungry. Following this, Suzanne
travelled to Rome. Shortly after that she helped nurses and
then in 1926 she died at the age of 91. What a life she had.



One sunny afternoon, Brooke was playing in her backyard with her dog Lily next to the
pool, on her dad's freshly mowed grass. While throwing a ball, she accidentally threw it
too hard and it went over the fence. Then her new two-week-old labradoodle named
Lily sprinted out of the gate, somehow breaking the door, as Brooke ran after her dog,
trying to stop her from running into the woods.

But she couldn't find her, so she ran back home to tell Mum what happened. As Mum
and Brooke ran out to find Lily, Dad made flyers in case they couldn't find her. About 10
minutes later, Brooke and Mum returned without Lily, and Brooke told Dad to put up
the flyers. As the flyers were put up, neighbors were told and search parties were
arranged. Brooke stayed in her room, losing hope every day that her dog would not
come back.

MISSING 
BEAU GUTHARDT (YEAR 5)

But then one day, Sam, her neighbor, went out to find Lily.
About 30 minutes later, Sam called Brooke's mum to tell her
he found Lily in a pile of leaves. When Brooke was told, she ran
out the gate and into the forest to where Sam said to go. 

At first, Brooke could only see Sam. But out of the dark came
Lily. Brooke was so excited; she ran up to Lily and gave her a
big hug as Lily wagged her tail. Then Sam and Brooke took Lily
home to Mum and Dad, where they hugged Lily like never
before. As Lily wagged her tail and barked with joy after her
little adventure.



KEY DATES
DATES EVENTS

Mon 28 April - Fri 2 May Aubert Bookweek and Scholastic Book Fair (School Library)

Friday 2 May Book Character Day

Wednesday 21 May School Cross Country 

Wednesday 28 May  Cross Country Clusters

Wednesday 28 May Catholic School’s Day at St Mary’s (Whole School)

Friday 30 May Teacher Only Day (School is closed)

Monday 2 June King’s Birthday Public Holiday (School is closed)

Thursday 12 June Fresh Moves (Practice All Day + Performance at Baycourt at 6pm)

Tue 17 - Thurs 19 June ERO Review

Friday 20 June Matariki Public Holiday (School is closed)

Friday 27 June Last Day of Term Two (school reports are published this week)

TERM 2 2025



MISSING 
BEAU GUTHARDT (YEAR 5)

AUBERT KIDS MORNING TEA



Times available: 9am to 1pm / Monday –Saturday/
Dates: 14th April - 19th April
Duration: 4 hours
Price: $99 per day or $395 per week (Save $100!).

We will be running kid-specific surf camps during
the Easter Holidays. Kids are taught water safety and
great foundational surfing skills from our
internationally qualified instructors. Instructors also
have lifeguard and first aid qualifications. These
camps are very popular and we recommend
booking in advance. Students will be in a small
group of just 4-6 kids per instructor to ensure
personalized instruction.

Parents, you are welcome to stay and watch your
child surf, cheer and take photos, or feel free to take
advantage of this time to grab a coffee with friends,
check out the shops in town, or relax on the beach.
Your kids will be well looked after, burn off some
energy, have lots of fun and learn valuable ocean
and surfing skills.

Cheers,

Matty and the Hibiscus Team

Edventure Young Explorers Camp 

Ages: 7  - 13 years 

Dates: 14th - 17th April (4 days)

Price: $575

Pick-up/Drop off from:  
HAMILTON, 
TAURANGA 
AUCKLAND

Based at Ngamuwahine Lodge (SH29,
Tauranga), this affordable 4 day camp is for
children aged 7-13 looking for a mix of our usual
fun outdoors activities including, archery,
target shooting, bush walks, swimming, hut
building, camp fires and much more.

Book at: www.edventure.co.nz




